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Yellowknife, N.W.T., 
August 8th, 1950. 

G. E. B. Sinclair, Esq., 
Chief, Lands Division, 
Development Services Branch, 
Department of Resources & Development, 
Ottawa, Ontario. 

Enclosed are photographs of Veronica Lake, also 
key sketch showing the direction photographs were taken. 
These were taken when Dr. K. Kay was in Yellowknife recently 
in connection with arsenic disposal. The Giant Mine were 
planning on using this lake for the storage of arsenic 
from their cottrell plant. This lake has only one apparent 
outlet that is shown on photographs "H" and "N ". The rest 
of the basin is completely rock rimmed. It was their plan 
to pump out some of the water and pipe the dry arsenic into 
the remaining water and put it back into solution. The 
outlet would be sealed off by a concrete dam. 

Before using this basin two problems have to be 
solved, one to ensure that there are no other outlets, two, 
if the outlet is sealed off will there be sufricient water 
intake to overflow either the dam or other low spots surrouna- 
ing the basin. 

Ends. 

Dr. Kay asked that these photographs be sent to him. 

(signed) S. Homulos 

S. Homulos, 
Mining Inspector. 
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